HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
SALEM, OREGON
97310-1347

February 8, 1991

Jerralynn Ness, Executive Director

Washington County Community Action Organization
451 S. First Avenue, Suite 700

Hillsboro, Oregon 97123

Dear Ms. Ness:

I want to thank you for the information you provided regarding your
award of a two year Demonstration Partnership Project grant from the
Federal Office of Community Services. It is indeed an honor to have
received the grant.

Your project summary is most impressive. I am extremely pleased
that your community has placed such a high priority on family self
sufficiency, as I believe that many of society's problems can be traced
back to a lack of individual power and/or family healthiness in both
work ability and the resultant self esteem it can bring.

I will be most interested to receive your update reports on this
project and, if you are in Salem, please make a point of coming to see
me so that I can discuss your efforts with you personally.

Sinc%rely,
A
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Jacqueline Taylor
State Representative
District 2



